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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at the 

Sampson Room, Memorial Hall at 7.00 p.m. on 13th February 2018. 
	Present:
	Councillors J Marsden, H Rodgers, P Whitney, S Turner, B Hanley.

	In attendance:
	 C Cave (RFO); S Case (Marketing Group); M Wellington (Manager); G Foy (Assistant manager); A Watts (DDDC); S Wyatt (Clerk).

	
	

	139/17
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; Cllr. Mander.

	140/17
	
	G Foy, M Wellington declared an interest because of their employment at the pool. 

	141/17
	
	There was no variation in the order of business.

	142/17
	
	There was no public participation.

	143/17
	
	The Minutes of the SPC meeting of 9th January 2018 had been circulated. The minutes were approved and signed by the Chair.

	144/17
	
	Report of the Marketing/Fundraising Group; After the meeting of 31st January a document had been circulated which collated the notes taken at the meeting. The next steps are to review, categorise and prioritise the suggestions. It was noted that the evening went very well; lots of positive support and ideas. Several people offered their support to assist with the project management of any sizeable projects. Someone with experience of fund raising on a significant scale would be very welcome in due course. Ash Watts suggested help may be available from DDDC if only to give significant pointers for fund raising.

Cllr. Turner suggested Sport England may support the pool now that it is open throughout the year.

The Swimathon dates are 27th -29th April which is the next significant event at the pool. There are 90 swimmers already registered making the pool the 4th in the country so far for the number of participants registered.

	145/17
	
	Band Concert. Cresswell Band has been approached to perform 25-27th July. This is yet to be confirmed.

	146/17
	
	Plant /Machinery and Operational Issues;
The Pool covers are being serviced free of charge at the end of February. The motors are to be changed from the temporary ones that were put in at installation (they should have been replaced). The service is free due to this oversight by the suppliers.
The ADU is to be serviced this week.
The changing room boiler is to be serviced 27th Feb.
Both Mike Wellington and George Foy have completed their plant room maintenance course.
Ash Watts reported on the quotes/reports that had been received on the pump and filtration upgrade. Ash was keen that work starts very soon and asked how the PC wished to proceed? It was agreed that a consultant be engaged. It was agreed that due to Ian Nicks knowing the pool; he has done work for us before; he has managed the previous work very well and is an expert in his field, he should be asked to quote for consultancy services. Ash agreed to speak to Ian Nicks for a quote as consultant but not to include in the price project management of the work itself.

Suzanne Cass asked – not knowing how long the work will take will this impact the ability to open for 12 months – inevitably due to the excavation work that will be required.
Proposal for the next cold season opening had been circulated. This was discussed and agreed. This will be referred to full council for information.
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	147/17
	
	Refurbishment of showers – 3 quotes had been received. Mike Wellington declared an interest as his brother had supplied one of the quotes. As the quotes were based on the same requirements it was agreed to go for the cheapest at £5,434.48.

	148/17
	
	Marketing Derbyshire and the Peak District – which package? It was agreed that the 8 picture option at £185 plus the joining fee should be used.

	149/17
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence. Nothing to report. 

	150/17
	
	Solarium; Update from George Foy – Abbeycliffe are waiting for the balustrade to be delivered in a further 2 weeks; there are some issues with the lift clearance to be resolved; Simon Gedye has been asked to obtain a new schedule of work; there is a minor logistical issue with the balustrade installation and lift installation.

Solar Panels – the earthing of the panels is still being investigated.

Electrical Installation Certificate is required – PolySolar to be asked for this by the Clerk.

George Foy is to speak to Paul Copley to review the earthing of the structure
Chris Cave stated that the Architects certification states that the balustrade was ordered and paid for so why is it not on site? Chris will speak to Simon Gedye.

	151/17
	
	Staff: 

Joe Williams has now left having got a full time job elsewhere.

	
	
	One of the lifeguards has been booked on the course to teach swimming as agreed.

	152/17
	
	Finance:
The RFO (Chris Cave) confirmed that the cold season takings cover the costs of opening.

	153/17
	
	Items for the next meeting – none.

	154/17
	
	Confirm date of next meeting as 13th March 2018 at 7.00 pm in the Sampson Room.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 8.00 pm.
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